

# ALGONQUIN SHRINE CLUB



Box 203, Bancroft, ON K0L 1C0 www.

www.algonquinshrineclub.ca

# NEWSLETTER

December 2023

# EXECUTIVE

#### **President**

Dave REEVES (613)334-1009

### 1st Vice

David MOUNT (705)489-1614

#### 2nd Vice

Denver MAYHEW (613) 553-2242

### Secretary

Dave EARLE (613)334-7455 shrine.sec@gmail.com

### Treasurer

Dean LINTON (613)332-4491

#### Chaplain

Wayne WIGGINS (613)334-1245

## **Directors**

Stephen BERRY Barry CROSS Kevin FUDGE Ed OTTO Wayne WIGGINS

## Auditors

Larry DONALDSON Eric MUELLER

## Ambassador

Barry ROBB (705)457-7822 barryrobb4@gmail.com



Executive Meeting
December 13, 2023 – 10:00 AM
Wilberforce Legion

General Meeting
December 19, 2023 – Wilberforce Legion
5:30 PM Zem Zem NOTE: TIME CHANGES

6:00 PM Dinner

Dress: Christmas theme or #2 Casual Dress Ladies are Welcome at all Meetings

# FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK . . .

**Greetings Nobles and Ladies** 

Our November meeting was hit with snow flurries and freezing rain which made for treacherous driving and I would like to thank the 16 Nobles and Ladies that made the trip.

Our November meeting was elections and Assistant Rabban John Neil and his fellow Noble made the trip from Belleville to run our elections for the evening and I want to personally thank them for driving all the way to Wilberforce in horrible weather to do so.

Congratulations to the incoming President David Mount and his slate of Nobles that will be installed by the incoming Potentate at our January meeting.

The parade dates will be on the news letter and our secretary has sent an email to the Nobles with the parade dates.

We also presented Assistant Rabban John Neil with a cheque for \$5000 to be given to transportation for the hospital. It is of course a great feeling donating money to such a great cause and that's why we are all proud to be Shriners.

Our December meeting will be on Dec 19 and I hope to see everyone out for a Christmas Celebration. Again thanks to the Nobles that made the November meeting and congratulations to the new executive for 2024.

See you in December.

Noble President Dave Reeves and Lady Brenda

"Working For The hospital For Kids".

# UPCOMING EVENTS

January 13, 2024
Annual Election of
Potentate and
Divan

January 16, 2024 Installation of Club Officers

June 15, 16, 2024 Spring Ceremonial Niagara Falls

**Parades** 

T.B.A.



# COMMITTEES

**Public Relations Charles MULLETT** 

**Dinners**Ed OTTO
Barry CROSS

News Letter/Website
Dave EARLE

Membership
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

100 Million Dollar Club
Tom HAYWARD
Sick and Visiting
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

Rameses Lottery Tickets Larry DONALDSON

Hospital
Eric MUELLER
Dave REEVES
Charles MULLETT
Wayne WIGGINS

Housing Chairman Dave MOUNT

Golf Tournament
Dave REEVES
Dave MOUNT

Float Transportation
Hald ROBINSON
Dave REEVES
Vaughn LLOYD

Fund Raising Ideas
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

**UNITS** 

Rock Hounders ATV Unit
Barry CROSS
Chairman
Vaughn LLOYD
1st Vice Chair
Dean LINTON
Treasurer

Clown Unit
Wayne WIGGINS (Ding-A-Ling)
Chairman
Noble Dave EARLE (Harley)
1st Vice Chair
Dean LINTON (String-Bean)
Treasurer



# "FROM THE DESK OF YOUR AMBASSADOR"

Greetings Nobles.

Well this will be my last message to you as your Ambassador.

It has been my pleasure and honour to have represented our club over the last few years.

I wish you and your family a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

Noble Ambassador Barry Robb





Christmas



# Lady Linda PAWLUCH, wife of Noble Nick PAWLUCH, passed on November 12, 2023



## Condolences to Nick and his family

## Sick & Visiting

It was a pleasure to see Noble Larry MARLOWE present at a recent Friday Coffee Club. He seems to be doing well, however unable to drive anymore. But Lady Dolly MARLOWE is still suffering with health issues requiring frequent hospital care.